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Treasurer: Amanda York 
 

P & C Minutes  
Wednesday, March 7th 2018 7:30pm 

Tammin Hotel 
 
1/. Open  
8:02pm 
 
1.1/. Present 
Amanda York, Tanya Nichols, Lee James, Squizz Hill, Liz McDonald, Jordana 
Yearsley, Michelle Wilson, Nat James, Nick Caffell, Kate Raston, Samara 
Wheeldon, Lee Constantine, Ceri Pickering. 
 
1.2/. Apologies 
Kate Uppill, Jason Ralston, Glen Bradley 
 
2/. Previous Minutes 
 
Tanya Nicholls and Lee Constantine moved the minutes were true and correct. 
 
3/. Business arising from Minutes 
 
Nil 
 
Noted thanks to Liz McDonald for her sunscreen and gladwrap fundraising 
efforts. 
 
4/. Correspondence 
Inwards  
Nomination for Tammin Awards 
Corporation renewal 
Outwards 
Thankyou to Courtside Renovation and CSBP for their surface donation. 
 
5/. Treasurer’s report – Amanda York 
$830 in unpresented cheques. Money to come out includes $350 Leavers shirts, 
$360 WACSSO, $2000 Cooinda, $80 Centrewest, $2000 camp. $45,000 has been 
raised by the P&C over the past three years. 
 
Amanda York and Tanya Nichols moved the financial report was true and correct. 
 
6./ Principal’s report – Jordana Yearsley 
 
60 students currently enrolled. 



The school thanks the Joubert family for donating the bus for swimming lessons, 
Samara Wheeldon for taking photos for the website and Tanya Nichols for 
organising book club.  Thanks to all parents who helped during the swimming 
carnival. 
Currently in process of updating school website. New logo has been approved 
and signed off on. 
Parent request for Meckering PS to publish how the championship points are 
accrued for the swimming carnival, to avoid confusion. 
Feedback for EASA meeting – parents decided seven votes against and five votes 
for the introduction of a 25 metre pool to be included in the interschool 
swimming carnival rotation. This will be presented as feedback to EASA.  
Survey to find out parent preference on school assembly times. 
 
7/. School council report – Kate Raston 
Telstra has upgraded the school’s capacity from one megabit to 10 
megabits/second. 
Leasing of laptops for students to start formatting word documents. Pricing will 
be presented to School Council. 
Early learning area will also be a focus for 2018 including the installation lawn. 
Council was presented with the final logo and has given full approval for the 
change. 
School council has endorsed the home reading program and families will be 
charged $5 for the loss of any home reading folders. 
The 2017-2018 budget was presented to school council.  
Water charges have increased again which has triggered another water audit. 
Thanks to Gavin Charlton and Nick Caffell for their efforts on School Council.  
 
8/. Uniform officer report – Lee Constantine 
Two uniform samples were presented to the meeting with the new logo. Prices 
either $17 for the red shirt or $22 for the blue shirt. Floated the idea of a uniform 
drive. P&C seven votes for red shirts and three votes for blue shirts. 
 
Lee Constantine moved the motion; 
 
“To move the uniform shop from Cooinda to the school office.” 
 
Nat James seconded the motion. All were in favour of the motion 
 
Lee Constantine was thanked for her efforts. 
 
9/. Catering report – Liz McDonald 
Welcome breakfast in term two. Raised more than $1500 through the sausage 
and icy pole lunches. Raised just under $700 through the gladwrap and 
sunscreen was $500. Catering for athletics was $750.  
 
10/. Grounds committee – Lee Constantine 
Busy bee to be planned after seeding, possibly June. More members welcome. 
 
11/. Fundraising committee – Ceri Pickering/Lee James 



Clearing sale will not go ahead. Possibility of a progressive dinner. 
 
12/. General Business  
 
12/.1 Community crop/fundraising meat – Nick Caffell 
Meat and sausages still available. Welcome breakfast planned for the first week 
of term two. Term two sausages in bread. Community crop needs to be sprayed. 
 
12/.2 Leavers shirts – Amanda York 
 
Amanda York moved the motion; 
 
“P&C provides a total of up to $400 for one leaving shirt per person.” 
 
Kate Raston seconded the motion. All were in favour of the motion. 
 
12/. WACCSO opportunity for funds/grants   
Tanya Nichols presented grant opportunity through WACSSO – to be 
investigated by the school. 
 
13. Close of meeting   
9:19pm 
 
 


